
February 11, 2020 

Re: HB 2601 

 

To the Education Committee, 

Thousands of Kansas parents strongly oppose forced invasive medical procedures but more so we 
oppose the limitations of our freedom to choose what is best for our families. This crisis is happening 
nationally and worldwide. We the people are not being considered in decisions about us and as a result 
are being bullied by the state. I do not want to believe you want to stand for that. 

As you are well aware Vaccinations are drugs which represent potential injury and death. Vaccines are a 
very invasive procedure with inadequate informed consent done on them. While other drugs are 
measured and dosed according to weight of the individual vaccines are administered as a “one size fits 
all” and they should not be. Especially since they have not had adequate placebo studies done on them. 
None of the Vaccine manufacturers have any liability for the products they create. As a result that 
liability falls back onto us; we the people through the VICP.  

I ask again of you to please stand for the freedom of Kansans... the freedom that is assured to us not 
only by our constitution, but by the Nuremburg Code, and by various amendments and statutes. People 
came and still come to America to avoid the repression of their previous countries and now it appears 
that we have it here. All over this nation people are looking for the place where they can move and be 
assured they are free to choose what is best for their families. Let Kansas be one of those sought after 
states. It is for all the above reasons that I fully stand in support of Chairman Huebert and request that 
you support the passage of HB 2601.  

Respectfully yours; 

Rebecca A Berner RN,BSN 

Lawrence, KS 


